FANNY BAY SALMONID ENHANCEMENT SOCIETY (FBSES)

By Judy Ackinclose 

Wow, what a busy month May was. We held our 5th annual festival “The River Never Sleeps” we had comments such as “best yet” and “loved the fish release” and “we come every year”. With this encouragement we will be celebrating this event next year. Hosted by FBSES, Nile Creek Enhancement and Union Bay Streamkeepers and with picture perfect weather we ended up with 453 attendees, best yet! Truly a very entertaining day for the whole family with highlights of fish release, touch tanks, face painting, cartoonist, and a very family friendly concession! There was something for everyone with many exhibitors from salmon enhancement to invasive plants. Many thanks to our great sponsors and contributors:
Union Bay Credit Union, Island Timberlands, Department of Fisheries and Oceans, Quality Foods (Qualicum Beach), Natural Glacial Water, Macs Oysters, Baynes Sound Oysters, Tomm’s Market, and students from Vanier High School.

Even with all these activities going on our volunteers found the time to release 30,000 chum fry and 100,000 coho smolts. Also, each day volunteers work the smolt trap at Mud Bay Creek counting fish as they are heading out to the ocean. Funding for this is from Department of Fisheries and Oceans. Our potting up crew managed to add a great number of new trees to the inventory thanks to Ministry of Forests for their continued donation of seedlings. Of course, there is always hatchery maintenance and clean up to make sure our site is always in tip top shape!

A volunteer appreciation luncheon was hosted by our Community Advisor (DFO) Dave Davies, with representatives from his many salmon enhancement groups in the central-North Island. Two of our members were recognized for their continued involvement with FBSES, Dave Sands and Doug Mole have been members since 1994, great going guys! 

Our Annual General Meeting (AGM) was held on May 10th and elections were as follows:

President – Judy Ackinclose

Vice President – Pam Lengyel

Treasurer – Lise Laguë
Directors – Finn Keim, Ross Radford, Frank Lines, John Todd, Dave Sands, Darcy Rainey and Doug Mole.
At the AGM, we voted that the Union Bay Streamkeepers would once again become a division of FBSES. They were originally part of our society from 1995 to 2005.
If you would like to help or just out for a coffee and meet our volunteers, our hatchery hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road…. And don’t forget to visit our website www.fbses.ca. 
